
 
SPECIAL MINUTES OF THE BLOOMINGTON 

LIQUOR COMMISSION 
June 21, 2016, 9:30 AM 

 
1. Call to order 

 
The special meeting of the Liquor Commission was called to order by Commissioner Renner 
at 9:30 a.m. on June 21, 2016. 

 
2. Roll Call 

 
Tari Renner, Commissioner; George Boyle, Asst. Corporation Counsel; and Cherry Lawson, 
City Clerk. 
 
Absent: Jim Jordan and Sue Feldkamp, Commissioners. 
 

3. Public Comment  
 
Commissioner Renner opened the meeting to receive Public Comment. The following 
individual provided comments during the meeting. 
 
Charles Jurgus 
 
The following was presented: 
 

4. Consideration of a change of Ownership from Penalty Box Restaurants LLC, d/b/a 
Baxter’s American Grille, located at 3212 E Empire St, currently holding an RAS 
liquor license which allows the sale of all types of alcohol by the glass for consumption 
on the premises seven (7) days a week. 

 
Commissioner Renner questioned the process for notification to the public. George Boyles, 
Assistant Corporate Counsel, stated it would need to be considered, but no motion was 
needed. Commissioner Renner questioned whether there were any issues that Counsel noted 
with the change of ownership. Mr. Boyles stated no.     

 
Commissioner Renner approved the change of Ownership from Penalty Box 
Restaurants LLC, d/b/a Baxter’s American Grille, located at 3212 E Empire St, 
currently holding an RAS liquor license which allows the sale of all types of alcohol by 
the glass for consumption on the premises seven (7) days a week. 

  
The following was presented: 
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5. Consideration of a change of Ownership from Coppertop, Inc., d/b/a Coppertop 
Lounge, located at 1107 W Locust St, currently holding a TAS liquor license which 
allows the sale of all types of alcohol by the glass for consumption on the premises seven 
(7) days a week. 
 
Commissioner Renner questioned whether there were any issues that Counsel noted with the 
change of ownership. Mr. Boyles stated no.     
 

 Commissioner Renner approved the change of Ownership from Coppertop, Inc., d/b/a 
Coppertop Lounge, located at 1107 W Locust St, currently holding a TAS liquor license 
which allows the sale of all types of alcohol by the glass for consumption on the 
premises seven (7) days a week. 
 
The following was presented: 
 

6. The application of the Bloomington-Normal Jaycees, d/b/a Bloomington-Normal Jay-
cees, located at P.O. Box 42, requesting a Limited Liquor license (LB) which allows the 
sale of beer and wine only by the glass for consumption on the premises seven (7) days a 
week. 

 
Shelley Lukaszak and Lauren Lacy addressed the Commission. A fund-raising event at the 
Miller Park Zoo was planned for August 5, 2016 from 5:00 to 8:00 pm. Food and beverages 
would be offered to attendees at the Zoo. Beer and wine only would be served.  
   

 Commissioner Renner approved the application of the Bloomington-Normal Jaycees, 
d/b/a Bloomington-Normal Jaycees, located at P.O. Box 42, requesting a Limited 
Liquor license (LB) which allows the sale of beer and wine only by the glass for 
consumption on the premises seven (7) days a week. 

 
7. Adjournment 
 

Commissioner Renner adjourned the meeting.  Time: 9:41 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted for consideration, 
 
 
    
Cherry L. Lawson, City Clerk 
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